
November 8, 2012

Mike Conway
National Lt. Governors Association
75 Cavalier Blvd., Suite 226
Florence, KY 40142

Dear Mike:

I would like to welcome you to the National Lt. Governors Association. 

I was pleased to learn that you had been brought on board, and it sounds like you have quite a 
bit of experience working with legislators and state leaders. I look forward to meeting you and 
talking further about our shared backgrounds in transportation-related issues.

You’ll be joining a strong organization that is very much appreciated by lieutenant governors 
around the country. I’ve been very impressed with the NLGA and its staff, and I’m grateful for 
the valuable support and information it provides.  

Again, welcome, and I look forward to working with you!

Sincerely,

Phil Scot


